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Tontitown Historical Museum (THM) Report for the COW Meeting  
Tuesday, December 20, 2022 

The THM Board of Directors met in person on Monday, December 5, 2022. 

1. End-of-year celebration: At our December meeting we celebrated all of our 
accomplishments of the year such as a successful May event and Polenta Smear as well as 
each other.  Each of our board members volunteers over 200 hours each year.   

2. Thank You: The Museum Board would like to thank the City Council for their approval of 
additional dollars for another part-time employee for the museum.  We have started the 
process and hope to be posting the job in January.  We are very excited about this move 
forward and all of the amazing things it will open for the museum and the city.  We will 
continue to keep the council updated as things happen. 

3. Board Member expansion:  As our museum continues to grow, we are looking to add three 
additional board members and one additional Jr. Board Member.  If you know someone in 
the area that would be interested, please have them reach out on our website or to any of 
the current board members. 

 
Regular Museum Hours: Friday, Saturday, and Sunday 1 pm – 4 pm 

The next THM Board of Directors meeting is scheduled for Monday, January 9th, 2022, at 6:00 
pm in City Hall Conference Room due to the New Years’ holiday. 

THM Board Members   

Misty Piazza, President Caroline Franco Ceola 
Jennifer De Martino, Vice President Heather Ranalli-Peachee 
Emily Pianalto-Beshears, Secretary Riley Tessaro 
Bev Cortiana-McEuen, Treasurer Ethan Oxford 

 


